MEMO TO STUDENTS:

McKay Career Training Inc. has filed for bankruptcy and can no longer be registered as a private vocational
school within the Province of Saskatchewan. The school’s Certificate of Registration has been cancelled and it

has ceased operations.

The Ministry of Advanced Education is committed to assisting students by exploring options available to
compensate and/or finish the training of all those affected. Those options will be discussed on a student-by-
student basis and may depend on several factors:

e Availability and timing of an alternate training program;
e How far along a student is in their program; and
‘o Individual situation of each student.

Please ensure you have provided ministry officials with your contact information on the sign-up sheet

available today at the school. Also, please email your name and contact information to: pvsinquiry@gov.sk.ca.

Beginning the week of May 29, 2023, ministry officials will reach out to set up appointments with students to
discuss the options available.

In the meantime, if you have general questions or concerns about the closure of the school, please contact:

Tammy Jones
Director, Quality Assurance and Private Vocational Schools

Ministry of Advanced Education
(306) 787-2720
Tammy.Jones@gov.sk.ca

Jason McKenzie

Senior Compliance Officer
Ministry of Advanced Education
(306) 787-5003
Jason.Mckenzie@gov.sk.ca

For students who have a Canada Saskatchewan Integrated Student Loan, the following information is
available:

e If you have a student loan disbursement scheduled for May 1, you will receive your funding.

e You will receive a discontinuation notice. However, the ministry will adjust overpayment balances so that
no overpayments are applied as a result of your current period of study.

e Student loan repayment will not start until 6 months after your period of study. If you start another
program of study during this time, you will be able to apply for student aid. Please notify the National
Student Loans Service Centre to ensure you do not enter repayment.

e [f you enter repayment and are experiencing difficulties repaying your loans, there are repayment options
available for you including the Repayment Assistance Plan. Please contact the National Student Loans
Service Centre to discuss your repayment options and apply for repayment supports.

e You can contact the Student Service Centre if you have questions about your individual circumstances.
Toll Free Line: 1-800-597-8278



